
Diary Dates 

For Parents  

Sports Day  

Friday 24th June  

Early Years 9:10am 

KS1 11:00am  

KS2 1:10pm  

 

Y2 Parent Assemblies  

Wednesday 29th June  

Learning Lions 9:30  

Perfect Panthers 2:30 

 

Trailblazers Parent Workshop                         

on Sleep  

Thursday 30th June 2:15pm 

 

Welcome To Meetings  

Tuesday 5th July  

 

Y1 Trip to Blue Planet  

Friday 8th July  

 

Y3 Trip to Middleport Pottery  

Monday 11th July  

 

Nursery Graduation  

Monday 11th July 2:00pm  

 

Y4 Leavers Assembly  

Thursday 14th July 2:00pm  

 

 

Last Day of term (pupils to attend) 

18th July  

Summer Break  

19th July - 2nd September   

 

17th June 2022 

Part of the   

Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week’s events @KingsfieldSch 

School Attendance 

Clever Caterpillars 93.8%     Busy Bees 95.1%  

Terrific Tigers 100%      Charming Cheetahs 89.6% 

Perfect Panthers 96.3%            Learning Lions  90.3% 

Super Squirrels 95.8%  Brilliant Badgers 94.4%   Wise Owls 96.6%        

The winners for last week are Terrific Tigers -  well done! 

Last weeks whole school attendance was 94.6%  

Our whole school target is 97.5% 

We monitor all children’s attendance very closely with the support of our Education Welfare Officer  

Also follow us on Facebook @kingsfieldfirstschool 

Healthy Sports Week 

Next week we are celebrating Healthy Sports week in school.  

Children need to come to school wearing their PE kit or sportswear every day as they will be taking part in 
sporting activities including workshops such as Tag Rugby, Cricket, Football and Netball and the athlete               
Jayden Paddock is paying us a visit!  

We are also excited to welcome parents back to our Sports Day on Friday 24th June 2022. Please find the 
times for your child's year group below:  

Nursery and Reception: 9.10am 

Year 1 and Year 2: 11.00am  

Year 3 and Year 4: 1.10pm 

We can’t wait to see you all there to cheer all the children on! Fingers crossed for sunny weather.  

Welcome to Meetings 

On the 5th July, we will be holding  meetings which all parents/carers are invited to where the new                   
teaching staff will present information about your child’s class in readiness for September.    

At these meeting Smart Uniform will in attendance providing you with an opportunity to order or                    
purchase new school uniform. 

The timings for these meetings are: 
 

New to Nursery - 2.30-3pm in the hall  
New to Reception - 3.30-4.15 in the hall  

New to Y1 and Y2 - 4.15-5.00 in the classrooms  
New to Y3 and Y4 - 5.00-5.45pm on the hall  

Summer Fayre  

We would like to say a HUGE thank you to parent volunteers, local businesses and staff                  

members for their hard work and very kind donations in supporting the PTFA and the             

Summer Fayre this year.  

We hope pupils and families enjoy the festivities this afternoon in the sun.  

A special thank to you Foxtail Florists, Wild and Wild Café, Harpers Beads, Scott's Barbers, 

Brenda Aspey, The Co-Op, Cupcake Creations, Geraldine Jervis, Lash Naps, The Elite                

Retreat, Jenna Leadbeater, Reach For The Stars Holiday Club, Birthday Greetings, Scane 

Dance and Garden Barber UK for the kind donations of raffle prizes.  

 



Theme of the week 

We know the importance of keeping fit and healthy  

School Meals 

We are on week 1 of the lunch menu next week  

House Points  

Mars – 258 Jupiter – 270 

Earth - 292  Saturn - 270 

This weeks winners are EARTH 

KINGSFIELD AWARDS Children’s News 

Ryan Antrobus was awarded ‘Parent’s Player’ and ‘Chairman's Player’ for 
his football team Chatterley Vics FC  

George Cashmore was awarded ‘Manager’s Player’ for his football team 
Chatterley Vics FC  

    

Star of the week 

 Little Ladybirds - Oscar Deaking 

 Clever Caterpillars - Beau Bailey 

 Busy Bees - Jesse Cumberbatch 

 Terrific Tigers - JayJay Holley 

 Charming Cheetahs -  Max Biddulph 

 Perfect Panthers - Kaiden Adey 

 Learning Lions - Xander Wood 

 Super Squirrels - Josh Walley 

 Wise Owls - Kadie Fitzpatrick 

 Brilliant Badgers – All of the class 
                 

Awesome Attitude  

 Little Ladybirds - Oscar Atkinson 

 Clever Caterpillars - Nivisha  

 Busy Bees - Imogen Cliff 

 Terrific Tigers - Amelia Sutton 

 Charming Cheetahs -  Fearne Harvey 

 Perfect Panthers - Niamh Roberts 

 Learning Lions - Henry Boon 

 Super Squirrels - Mason Scarratt  

 Wise Owls - Lewis Wooton 

 Brilliant Badgers - Lacey-Mai Davies  

  

Thoughtful Friend  

 Little Ladybirds - Henry Burns 

 Clever Caterpillars - Olivia Peake 

 Busy Bees - George Deakin 

 Terrific Tigers - Layla Gartside 

 Charming Cheetahs - Oscar Lear 

 Perfect Panthers – Holly Isom 

 Learning Lions - Evie Carlisle  

 Super Squirrels - Evie Cashmore 

 Wise Owls - Austin Postlethwaite 

 Brilliant Badgers - Charlie Lawson  

  

 
Story: FIFA has announced that for the first time ever three female refer-

ees will officiate at the men’s football World Cup tournament this No-

vember in Qatar. 

 

Question: Does sport have a part to play in 

making the world a fairer place?  

 

Volunteers. 

We would very much like to welcome more parents/grandparent/friends 

of Kingsfield into school to volunteer for regularly or for one off events.   

Volunteering could support for example with PTFA event such as the sum-

mer fayre, listening to readers, supporting with swimming lessons, chang-

ing library books or supporting with local visits.  

If you are interested in becoming a volunteer we are taking details now in 

readiness for September as any volunteers would require a DBS check 

and often this takes time to process.  

If this is something that you would be interested in please let Miss Dodds 

know in the office.  Many thanks. 

Sun, Sun, Sun 

With the warmer weather finally here, please ensure children 
have sun cream applied before school, bring a hat and a wa-

ter bottle.   

Children can bring their own sun cream (put your child’s name 
on please) but they will be expected to apply this by them-

selves. 

All sponsor money for ‘Sports for Champions’ needs to returned 

to school no later than Monday - thank you! 



Biddulph Parade  

On the 2nd July we will be taking part in the Biddulph Parade.  

The parade starts at 10:30am - if your child would like to take part then keep this date free in your diary.  

More information will be sent out about this next week.  

 

Parking  

Please be mindful when parking outside of school. 

Avoid parking on the zig-zag lines, corners and across driveways to ensure the 

safety of all pupils, parents and members of the local community.  

Thank you  

As of Thursday 23rd of June, every                 
Thursday between 12pm – 1pm, Biddulph 
Youth and Community Zone are accepting              

uniform donations of school branded 
items. 

Parents will also be able to visit every 
Thursday between these times to pick out 

any items they may be in need of.  

We are happy to accept anything from 
local schools with a badge on (not plain 

shirts, trousers, etc)  

All donations need to go directly to                  
Biddulph Young and Community Zone.  

Thank you  


